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Housing 

Bridging the Housing Gap and GSE Reform 
 

Issue 
There is a chronic shortage of housing in the U.S. that is driving up housing prices and making it more 

difficult for lower-income individuals to find safe, affordable housing. Housing production in the U.S. is 

not keeping pace with expanding housing needs. The underbuilding gap in the U.S. now totals more 

than 5.5 million housing units. The impact of this growing problem of an under-supply of affordable 

housing is far-reaching and undermines economic growth-----particularly in urban areas. In addition, 

the government-sponsored enterprises (GSEs) Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac-----one of the primary 

funding sources for housing in the U.S.-----have been in conservatorship for over a dozen years. Debate 

over reforms continues. 

Talking Points 
 Safe, decent, and affordable housing is critical to the well-being of America’s families, 

communities, and businesses. The COVID-19 pandemic has intensified the nation’s persistent 

housing crisis, prompting The Roundtable to mobilize with our national real estate organization 

partners and jointly advocate for policies that will help to increase housing supplies, grow jobs, 

and modernize our nation’s critical infrastructure.  

 Having a robust housing finance system is critical to expanding America’s housing infrastructure 

to help meet the nation’s longstanding goal of ensuring decent and affordable housing for all. 

Current efforts have failed to keep pace with the growing need for affordable housing.  

 GSE reform must appropriately balance taxpayer protections and establish an efficient 

marketplace with a strong, efficient, and sustained financing environment for homeownership, 

rental housing, and sustained mortgage liquidity.  

 As the gap between the number of lower-income renters and the supply of affordable units 

continues to grow, it is critical for the GSEs to provide support for mortgages to aid low- and 

moderate-income families—for homeownership and rental housing—as well as underserved 

areas.  

 As American households increasingly turn to the rental market for their housing, a strong 

housing finance system should support not only homeowners but also aid the expansion of 

affordable rental housing. 

 
  


